
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
IN THE MATTER OF THE 

SWIFT-CHIPPEWA-KANDIYOHI COUNTY 
JOINT COUNTY DITCH #18 

10:00 A.M., APRIL 8TH, 2024 
SWIFT COUNTY COMMISSIONERS ROOM 

BASEMENT OF THE LAW ENFORCEMENT CENTER 
301 14TH STREET N, BENSON, MN 

 
Whereas, The Joint Ditch #18 Drainage Authority has been 

given notice that the Channel Repair and Dam Repair Projects 
have been completed. Therefore, the Drainage Inspector’s have 
requested Bolton & Menk to present their finalized costs and 
analysis of the completed projects and to conduct closeout doc-
uments with the contractors for final payment. 

NOW, THEREFORE, Notice is hereby given that the 
Drainage Authority will hear public comment on the project 
close-out for the Shakopee Dam and Channel Repair in the 
meeting room of the Swift County Law Enforcement Center in 
Benson, Minnesota on April 8th at 10:00 a.m.  All persons in-
terested in the maintenance of JCD #18 wanting to hear and 
be heard on the project results, closeout, and financing of the 
project should attend. 

If you have any questions, please contact your county’s drai-
nage inspector: 

 
Swift County – Kody Fossum – 320.843.5341 
Chippewa County – Josh Macziewski – 320.269.2662 
Kandiyohi County – Austin Hilbrands – 320.235.3266 

(Published 4-3-24, 4-10-24, 4-17-24 in The Appleton Press)


